CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

20TH AUGUST, 2001.

Present:
Councillors Antrobus and Murphy



M. Brooks, K. Clare, A. Eastwood, E. Halton,



J. Spink and A. Westwood.

· Meetings of this Group to be held on the Monday in Council week to consider BVPI’S – Councillor Dawson, Chairman of the Quality and Performance Scrutiny Committee to be invited to attend. (K.C.)

· All Lead Members are to offered the facility to have an open forum similar to that for Environmental Services Members Hour, to be held on the same day and to run sequentially. (K.C.)

· The Leader has delegated authority to set up a Task Group to look into removing barriers that restrict people from wanting to become councillors – e-mail all members seeking nominations to be on the Task group. (K.C.)

· Asset Management Group – to be re-convened.

· E-management Project Board – need to call a meeting for early September.

· Alan Eastwood pointed out the resource implications of these additional meetings and indicated that he was already reviewing the structure of Committee Services.

· Meeting required with Councillor Warmisham to discuss Verification Framework and other issues (A.W.)

· I T Services Monthly Update:-

· Staffing Open Day went very well with over 100 people turning up, good representation from minority groups – need for a case study to be written up (M.B.)

· E-envoys – presentation made by Maura and Peter Kawalek at Directors meeting so far only nominations received from ourselves, Development Services, Community and Social Services AND Environmental Services.

· Desk Top Services – competing projects, situation now appears to have resolved due to slippage and overtime working.

· Education ICT – BT now on track – progress report required by end of September, (K.H.)

· Cash Collection – new system came into operation today – over 1000 extra residents signed up to pay Council tax by Direct Debit

· Saffron Client – change in personnel but still hoping to deliver on time

· Customer Services Monthly Update:-

· Performance last week was poor due to high volume of council tax demand notices issued – level of dissatisfaction doubled

· Bigstep – site now shut down – contacted Salford University to see if they can help.

· Maura asked to join a “think tank” for the NWRA Knowledge Economy Group

· Eric attended a meeting of the SOCITM Benchmarking Group where there were 22 delegates all of whom had heard of Salford’s Pathfinder Status.

· Need for a visit to Knowsley to see how they are dealing with housing repairs over the Internet.

· 2001/02 Capital Programme – Reducing the Over Programming:-

· Over-programming level now unsustainable

· We no longer have the sites to sell

· Can not borrow any more BCA

· Need to get back to zero over-programming

· If we overspend the capital programme will be in trouble with the District Auditor.

· Report to be re-written detailing all implications and issues

· Possible representations to both GONW and North West Development Agency for extra funding

· Security Fencing – if urgent can be met from this years budget and consider last years underspend in due course

· VAT – no further action to be taken on request for reduction in penalties

· Education and Leisure Communications and Infrastructure:-

· APPROVE Dell Computers for the supply of PC Server and storage area networking equipment for 5 years under a framework agreement and Cable and Wireless for the supply of Data, Video and Voice Over IP networking equipment for 5 years under a framework agreement.

· Law and Admin Monthly Update:-

· Decision from Secretary of State on Council’s new modernisation proposals due before end of August

· Problems in Elections with the work load being generated by the Electoral Matters Members Working Party and also by the new rolling register.

· Critical look required at work load of Committee Section when modernisation proposals  come into force and all Lead Member Briefings have to be serviced

· Three new appointments in Legal – still problems with recruiting

· Two ex-gratia claims approved

· General guidance notes required for staff who take lap tops out of the building

· Capital Programme – following schemes approved:-

· Joseph Eastham High – existing drama room phase I works - £28.8K

· Spike Island Estate environmental Improvement works - £1,589,426

· 128 Liverpool Road Eccles - £23.6K

· Belvedere Early Years Centre – new community wing - £132,221

· The Green Footbridge refurbishment - £28,519.81

· Pay Roll:-

· E-mail from Councillor Mann raising three issues

· (1) payment to 9 staff within E&L each one checked and problems do not appear to stem from Pay roll more from the information they have been supplied with

· Use of outside agency

· Miss coding of staff – mistakes have been rectified when they have been identified – the coding is done by one person in Personnel – would be better if it was done by Personnel out stationed staff.

· New printer in IT should help to resolve problems with printing pay slips

· Four people now trained in the Customer Contact Centre to deal with calls re salaries

· VER lists 17 to 20 inclusive approved

· Re-designation of post of Research Officer in GMP to Performance Management Officer and to the granting of essential user car allowance – approved

· Next meeting 3rd September, 2001.

